REC April 9, 2003 Meeting
The Revenue Estimating Conference (REC) met this afternoon to review the FY2003 and FY 2004 estimates of General Fund revenues, lottery and other transfers, accruals, refunds, and gambling revenues transferred to other funds.  The following are the minor changes that were made to the December 6, 2002 estimates.

FY 2003
For FY 2003, after taking into account economic changes since December 2002, and revenues received year-to-date; the REC increased the General Fund tax and other receipts estimate from $5,025.0 million to $5,034.1 million, an increase of $9.1 million. The REC increased the estimate for the lottery and other transfers from $127.4 million to $129.4 million, an increase of $2.0 million. It should be noted that of this amount, $84.3 million is one-time transfers from other state funds. The net accrual estimate was kept the same at $6.0 million. The refund estimate increased from $638.0 million to $649.4 million, for a reduction in revenue of $11.4 million. Total decrease in FY 2003 General Fund revenues between the December 2002 REC and the April 2003 REC is $0.3 million.  Gambling revenues transferred to other funds stayed the same at $121.3 million. 

FY 2004

For FY 2004, after taking into account economic conditions, and changes to FY 2003 revenue assumptions, the REC increased the General Fund tax and other receipts estimate from $5,106.8 million to $5,118.7 million, an increase of $11.9 million. The REC increased the lottery and other transfers from $42.0 million to $47.8 million, an increase of $5.8 million. The net accrual estimate was unchanged at $12.0 million. The refund estimate was increased from $635.0 million to $650.0 million, for a reduction in revenue of $15.0 million. Total increase in FY 2004 General Fund revenues between the December 2002 REC and the April 2003 REC is $2.7 million.  Gambling revenues transferred to other funds stayed the same at $121.3 million.

Iowa Code Chapter 8.22A(3) provides that when a later REC meeting increases the revenue estimate for the following year from the December estimate, the Governor and Legislature must still use the lower estimate for budgeting purposes.

